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MSDS标题

HACH DISSOLVED OXYGEN 1 RGT MSDS报告

产品标题

无水硫酸锰

CAS号

7785-87-7

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
HACH DISSOLVED OXYGEN 1 RGT

NFPA
Flammability 0
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 1
Reactivity 0
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Laboratory reagent.

Xiya



SYNONYMS
MnSO4, "laboratory reagent", M00029

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Harmful: danger of serious damage to health by prolonged exposure through
inhalation and if swallowed.
Toxic to aquatic organisms, may cause long- term adverse effects in the aquatic
environment.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Although ingestion is not thought to produce harmful effects, the material
may still be damaging to the health of the individual following ingestion,
especially where pre-  existing organ (e.g. liver, kidney) damage is evident.
Present definitions of harmful or toxic substances are generally based on
doses producing mortality (death) rather than those producing morbidity
(disease, ill-health). Gastrointestinal tract discomfort may produce nausea
and vomiting. In an occupational setting however, ingestion of insignificant
quantities is not thought to be cause for concern.  Poisonings rarely occur
after oral administration of manganese salts because they are poorly absorbed
from the gut.

EYE
  Although the material is not thought to be an irritant, direct contact with
the eye may produce transient discomfort characterized by tearing or
conjunctival redness (as with windburn).  The dust may produce eye discomfort
causing smarting, pain and redness.

SKIN
  The material is not thought to produce adverse health effects or skin
irritation following contact (as classified using animal models).
Nevertheless, good hygiene practice requires that exposure be kept to a
minimum and that suitable gloves be used in an occupational setting.
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INHALED
  Inhalation may produce health damage*.  The material is not thought to
produce respiratory irritation (as classified using animal models).
Nevertheless inhalation of the material, especially for prolonged periods,
may produce respiratory discomfort and occasionally, distress.  Manganese
fume is toxic and produces nervous system effects characterized by tiredness.
Acute poisoning is rare although acute inflammation of the lungs may occur. A
chemical pneumonia may also result from frequent exposure. Inhalation of
freshly formed metal oxide particles sized below 1.5 microns and generally
between 0.02 to 0.05 microns may result in "metal fume fever". Symptoms may
be delayed for up to 12 hours and begin with the sudden onset of thirst, and
a sweet, metallic or foul taste in the mouth. Other symptoms include upper
respiratory tract irritation accompanied by coughing and a dryness of the
mucous membranes, lassitude and a generalized feeling of malaise. Mild to
severe headache, nausea, occasional vomiting, fever or chills, exaggerated
mental activity, profuse sweating, diarrhea, excessive urination and
prostration may also occur. Tolerance to the fumes develops rapidly, but is
quickly lost. All symptoms usually subside within 24-36 hours following
removal from exposure.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Principal routes of exposure are by accidental skin and eye contact
andinhalation of generated dusts.  Manganese is an essential trace element.
Chronic exposure to low levels of manganese can include a mask-like facial
expression, spastic gait, tremors, slurred speech, disordered muscle tone,
fatigue, anorexia, loss of strength and energy, apathy and poor
concentration. Xiya


